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CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, October 29, 2018
8:00 AM
GOV/YFS Training Room

1768 E. Michigan Street

Orlando, FL 32806

BOARD MEMBERS 

Present:

Chair Warren Kenner

Vice Chair Glenton Gilzean

Todd Carr

Nicole Wilson

Rob Clark

Conference Called in 

David Elliot Washington

Nauman Ansari

Laini Schultz

Justin Duff

BOARD MEMBERS
Absent: 

Commissioner Victoria Siplin

Karen Climer

Gary Smith

Sarah Robinson

STAFF PRESENT:




Johonna Brown

 


Richard Radin





Diana Mendez




Keith Yannessa
Faith McCollum




Paulette Hinton




Tracy Roush




Vivienne Taggart

Andrea Cucuta

Joyel Searight

STAFF ABSENT:
Dr. Tracy Salem 

Guests: 

None
MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, October 29, 2018 at 8:00 A.M. at the GOV/YFS Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Senior Program Manager, Johonna Brown called the meeting to order at 8:02 A.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

A. Johonna Brown acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for public comments.  There were four participant Board members, David Elliot Washington, Nauman Ansari, Laini Schultz and Justin Duff.  The phone line remained open for the meeting.

Johonna Brown welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS
A. Board Meeting Minutes on (08/27/18) was not approved.  Chair Warren Kenner asked to table this at the next Board meeting on Monday, December 3, 2018.  There were not enough quorums present to motion the board minutes. 
B. YFS Program reports were informational only and did not require board approval.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
Johonna Brown –

· Christmas Kick Off –
Board members are welcome to join us for our Christmas Kick Off luncheon on Friday, November 2, 2018 from 11:30 am – 1:00 pm.  Catering is from Bubbalous BBQ.

We will be presenting Bricks to Mayor Jacobs and County Administrator Ajit Lalchandani and also two youths did canvas painting and will present to them as well.

· BCC Choir date – 
The BCC Choir is schedule on Tuesday, December 18, 2018; WESH 2 News on Wednesday, December 12, 2018; Public Works, Jackson Therapy and the Court House we are still trying to finalize the dates.

We have a choir and are having lots of fun and even trying to incorporate “Lean on Me” as the choir performance.  WESH 2 News party is really a lot of fun.  Last year they had food, presents for the kids and they did a game show.

Chair Warren said they really open their studio to the kids and show them good hospitality.  If you can attend, please make every effort to.  The kids usually have an absolute great time.    

Johonna – this past Friday we had a fall harvest party at the campus, GOV and the Youth Shelter came together.  They had a costume competition, a dance competition, food, game and prizes.  This Wednesday is Halloween and the kids will be doing trick or treat at the various locations and the cottages, so they are very excited.

At GOV we are planning for the Thanksgiving Holiday.  We sometimes have it catered but this year we decide to cook in at the GOV Dining Hall a traditional meal for the kids.

The swing set have arrived.  Johonna wanted to “Thanked” the CFSB for funding the swing and invited board members to visit after meeting. 
· Program updates –

GOV is preparing for the DCF re-licensing audit on Wednesday, November 14th as well as the Youth Shelter.

Youth Shelter update – Paulette mentioned they are down a Clinical staff.  Family Counseling, a non-residential program has been helping out along with Joyel Searight, Senior Clinical Program Manager.

The Youth Shelter is meeting all their goals on the contract.  The kids are doing well in school.  STEM field trip is schedule in November.

Board member Todd Carr asked is there another area where he saw staffs are short.  Johonna answered, yes, GOV is short staff, not on the Clinical team but for Family Teacher Assistants.  They had 5 interviews and an upcoming hiring event on November 7th or 9th because we have a deadline to open Wittenstein Cottage in December.    

Johonna – over the summer in August, the kids went to Busch Gardens, however, they got rained out, so last month they received rain checks to return.  They had a great time.  In addition, they went to Microsoft at Millenia taking classes and courses to prepare them for adulthood.  

Also, Bridge of Lights had their Player’s Ball and we had (3) youths spoke at the ball.  The boys wore tuxedos and the girl’s gown. It was an awesome experience for the kids.

Johonna Brown then turned over the meeting to Chair Warren.

Chair Warren does apologize for running late.  He sent an email notifying the Board there was an accident.
Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 

· Discuss future projects for the board  

Board member Todd Carr – 
1. Indoor Rec Center – 

Todd mentioned at his first meeting he was hearing to think up of another project to pursue to the board and his suggestion was an indoor recreation center for the kids.

Chair Warren answered about three years ago we were tempted to enclose the basketball court for the kids.  In the process of checking and getting the approximate cost they condemn it.    

Also, at one point, a building that we could have acquired that was previously a laundry facility building that is enclosed and make it a gym type/recreational, but unfortunately that too was not granted.

Chair Warren said he is not familiar or aware of any other area that is potential for an indoor recreation.

Johonna answered there is potential to build around the basketball court but it would be in questionable for funding.  In addition to that, is that what our kids really want?  Our Pavilion is design for our kids to be outside to deescalate and it is cover to prevent rain.  

If we enclose it, it will change everything. We would have to abide by the ratio 6 to1.  It will take away some of the kids that want to play outdoor.  We do supervise the kids; staffs are able to watch them from the porch.  

Board member Nicole Wilson asked what was the motivation to enclose it?  Chair Warren answered the weather and more multi use in the evenings.

Chair Warren wish they had the laundry facility building.

Keith Yannessa wanted to add the laundry facility building is currently in use for our warehouse.  We houses all of our furniture that are not been use, all supplies for the cottages, paper product and chemicals, and holiday supplies boxes.  If we give that up where would we store our stuff?  Chair Warren thanked Keith for that feedback.

Chair Warren asked is there anything specifically you feel that is a major need and the County funds are not there for or need additional with?  Johonna answered not at this time.  Johonna wanted to mention funds are coming out of the board for two youths that are on the Flag football team.  They are truly dedicated to the game.

Chair Warren mentioned the Christmas Wish list in sponsoring the children will be coming out soon.  We never leave a child unsponsored, with the Board members taking some on or recruit friends to sponsor a kid.

Tracy Roush and Andrea Cucuta are the contact persons for the Christmas Wish list.  Some people will shop for the gifts, wrap and bring them in and some would donate the money and have Tracy Roush go shopping.

This year the kids are asking for TV’s and Chromebooks.  The TV’s are hooked up to a game system or DVD player.  All cottages have cable except for Wittenstein but Tracy is working on that.  The schools donate hotspots and provide laptops to all of high school and middle school students. 
2. A County funding process that recognized that GOV is different from other County programs and allows for a quicker turn around for requests.

 Diana Mendez – not only it’s a challenge for County employee but also from the public.  How   do they get a Tax exempt for contributing to Great Oaks Village?

Even though we are County entity several years ago the County Attorney had to secure in an IRS writing for a code if you want Tax exempt for contributing.

Johonna mentioned Dr. Salem did follow up from the last meeting and spoke with Mr. Bell who did speak with the County Administrator. They recommend wait for the new Administration because they will need to speak with Procurement.

Keith said it is still not shorter for the Board because you still have to go thru Risk Management and the legal process and adhere to the policies.

Todd Carr asked is there no shorter emergency cut.  Diana said you can put in for an emergency PO but Procurement will have to deem it as an emergency.

Todd Carr asked what if a Board member goes to the Commissioners.  Diana answered each board is assign a County Commissioner.  If Commissioner Siplin was here she would be able to carry your issue forward.

3. An inpatient Substance Abuse facility

Richard said it is very difficult to get outpatient because our kids are not consistently attending counseling, so if they miss an appointment they get closed out and have to start the whole intake process again.

Johonna – because of the licensing it is definitely a conversation for a need for our youths.  Due to it being different licensing, it is encouraged that another division takes it on in the future because there is a need for it in our community.
Chair Warren asked if at all possible to please make every effort to attend the Christmas Kick Off luncheon this Friday, November 2nd @ 11:30 am.  It really shows the strength and the people recognize us for what we do as a Board.

Item VI- FUTURE DATE (Warren Kenner)

Chair Warren reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, December 3, 2018 @ 8:00 a.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan St., Orlando, FL 32806.

Item VII- ADJOURN (Warren Kenner)

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 8:41 AM.
Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart, Administrative Assistant
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